Route 1, Box 210 Kimberly, ID 83341 April 28, 1980

Peter Kelterborn Rainstr. 372 CH8706 Meilen SWITZERLAND

Dear Peter:

It was so good to get your note upon your return from the Orient. You must have had some very exciting times and probably saw so many mind-boggling things on your trip.

I have just heard from Jacques Tixier from Brazil and he is now on his return trip to Paris. I think you shall enjoy meeting him as he is a very great person. It is nice to be able to share your friends with others.

Unfortunately, I haven't been able to continue the work on the Grand-Pressigny cores as I had another ten days in the hospital and have now nearly recovered. Gene Titmus took some of the publications on the Grand-Pressigny core to the symposium in Little Lake, California. I, unfortunately, was not able to attend. Everyone there was most impressed by the skill of these European blademakers. I would suppose it would be some time before we will be able to make a succession of the Grand-Pressigny blades. It is indeed a challenge. Too, we are somewhat poverty stricken when it comes to good sources of flint material.

I had a very nice visit with George Wili night before last and he seems to be in very good spirits. We had a long conversation about Old World archaeology. Too, he told me of some of his experiences while in Beirut. It must have been a most difficult the and an experience that one would not want to repeat.

Peter. please keep in touch, and all of your many friends here send their best wishes. We will look forward to a return trip in the near future.

Your friend.

Don Crabtree

DC:wt